
CARROLLTON-FARMERS BRANCH RETIRED SCHOOL 

PERSONNEL ASSOCIATION 
Minutes of May 16, 2018 

 

The meeting, held at Webb Chapel Church of Christ, was called to order by Della Swaim, president at 11:34.  Della 

recognized Dr. Thalia Matherson, District 10 President.  Wanda Patterson introduced several guests, followed by US 

and State of Texas pledges. 

 

The invocation was given by Della Swaim, followed by lunch. 

 

Door prizes were distributed by Beth Sargent and Lyn Abercrombie.  

 

Treasurer report and minutes were posted on the website.  Minutes were approved by committee.  

 

Local Unit Awards were given to the following recipients by Della Swaim:  Judy Thurman, Kay Justus, Judy Carey, 

Kathy McWhorter, Donna Roff, Lyn Abercrombie, Beth Sargent and Pat Enlow.  Linda Tole and Kathy McWhorter 

also received recognition for assistance with the Civic League grant. 

 

Judy Carey reminded everyone about membership renewal and the TRTA renewal contest. 

 

 Announcements were: 

- Terri Grimes announced 106 items were collected in donations for Metrocrest, along with $185 in 

donations. 

- Lyn Abercrombie reminded everyone to participate in the online survey.  To date there have been 48 

responses. 

- Beth Sargent announced that the next field trip will be June 6 to Chocolate Angel in Richardson.  Linda 

Bambina announced an August 9 field trip to see “Music Man” at the Firehouse Theater.   

- Pat Enlow announced that 2,710 will be delivered May 23 to Carrollton, Central, Davis, Furneaux and Good 

Elementary Schools.  Special thanks was given to Gail Schwamb for coordinating the book program. 

 

Pat Enlow introduced Brittni Coe from Metrocrest Services.  She is the Volunteer Coordinator and spoke on 

“Opportunities for Volunteering. 

 

Della Swaim introduced Dr. Thalia Matherson, District 10 President, who spoke on “Issues Facing TRS Retirees in 

this Legislative Session.” 

 

Kathy McWhorter and Della Swaim reminded everyone that the C-FBISD School Board would be meeting to appoint 

the next Superintendent. 

 

Dr. Burt Alexander, pastor of Webb Chapel Church of Christ, reminded everyone that his church sponsors a summer 

learning program for local children and need volunteers.  Classes begin in June and are from 10:00-12:30.  

Please contact the church for details. 

 

The final door prizes were distributed and the meeting was adjourned at 1:21 p.m.   

 

 

Janet Truett  

Secretary  


